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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 14th February 2022.
1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Al Pattullo (Chair), Ieuan Chamberlain, Graham Easton, Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Ian King, George Irvine, Aileen Firth, David Deacon, Sue Bremner and Jim Stillie.

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Cochrane, Elaine Thornton-Nicol, and Gordon Edgar; 12 members of the public.
2.       
Apologies – Tom Combe and Alisdaire Lockhart.

3.       
Declarations of Interest – none. 

4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GEa and seconded by DD. 
5.       
Matters Arising – none.
6.       
Community Police Report – circulated electronically. Thanks given to Jo Swindels for her work as CPO. Jo has taken up a post as Schools’ Officer. New CPO is John Murray who will start at end of February.
7.       
Local Improvements – CC to collate all emails for discussion at next meeting.

Sunday 27th March agreed for community clean-up.

8.
Common Good Fund – Assets consultation still ongoing via SBC website.

Dispute as to whether or not Selkirk is still a Royal Burgh. Legal department have confirmed that the status is no longer held and ended in 1975. IK noted that a small group within the community are discussing this issue with legal representatives.

IK suggested that better use could be made of assets and buildings in terms of sustainability and income. There is currently no sustainable policy in place. A wind farm was previously considered and, if still of interest, Selkirk Regeneration could put forward a business plan. ETN will raise a proposal for solar panels to be installed on the Victoria Halls at the next Sustainable Development meeting.


TC is stepping down from his role as representative on the CGF. AP proposed IK to take over which was agreed by all. AF to remain as depute.

9.
Planning Matters – Report to follow
10.       
Open Forum – Questions raised re Victoria Park and the travelling community. Park is still scheduled to reopen 1st April 2022 and the travellers have been informed that they need to leave by this date. AF suggested moving on sooner to enable the Park to be cleaned and tidied before reopening. DD raised concerns re litter, dogs, and a broken bollard. GEd confirmed the bollard has been broken for some months now but will follow up on the points raised. ETN to speak with directors re Innerleithen site but it is classed as a seasonal site and therefore not open all year.

New rugby posts in storage and still to be put in place.


CC to follow up complaints of rubbish dumped on Alan Beattie’s land.


CCTV – Should be in place by April but awaiting permission for a couple of the cameras.


Low wall at Thornfield is collapsing – CC to follow up.


No fixed date as yet for when 30mph will be reintroduced along sections of the A7 coming into and leaving Selkirk.


DD reiterated the need for any significant finds discovered during demolition of Cross Keys to be passed to relevant people.


Galashiels may be holding a market on the same day as Selkirk next month – CC to follow up.


Yarrow Terrace passing places – residents can no longer object as traffic order has already been issued. SB advised that not all residents had been notified of the consultation. GEd to follow up.

On behalf of Dougie Purvis, AP asked if there were any plans to restore the Craig Brown memorial. GEd confirmed that there are none.


Footpath at Victoria Park is no longer visible – GEd to follow up.


Rain coming down Hundred Stairs – GEd to follow up.


Raised area needed at Kirk Wynd as current traffic calming measures not successful – GEd to follow up.


As discussed at CC meeting last year, IK submitted a written request re Selkirk Vision document. This has not been dealt with as yet and GEd will follow up.

11.
SBC Councillor’s Reports –

CC – Meeting held two weeks ago re Jubilee. On Saturday 4th June, there will be a parade from Mungo Park to the rugby club where a picnic will be held. Residents of local nursing homes will be invited. The Scouts will light a beacon at a private event on Thursday 2nd June.

ETN – no report.


GEd – Landscaping at the site of the old Cross Keys is expected to be completed by May.


Anti-social behaviour was raised at CAT meeting and is being dealt with.

12.     
Treasurer’s Report – TREASURER’S REPORT 14.2.22

£2,515.23 - general funds (secretarial/zoom/website)

Insurance will go up from previous years to include cover for gazebos

£384.84 - ring-fenced for Response Team (nothing spent – no snow!!)

£983.45  fountain restoration (Localities Bids grant) no progress from SBC on pipework

Souters Cycles – donate £350 to MyName’5Doddie in recognition of their amazing achievement (rather than spend it on reception)

Assistant treasurer situation – need someone for fundraising – new committee upcoming

13.
SHMG – A lot of damage was noted after the storms but trees have since been cut up and pathways cleared.

Working on a plan to resolve the issue of the sluice at the skating pond.


Bridge past Buxton to be refurbished.


With regards Common Good assets register, there is some controversy surrounding the boundaries of the Hill and as to who owns what.


Footpath at Caulk’s Well to be improved and GEd to follow up re footpath at the Pot loch.


Warden to be asked to fix gate at the skating pond.

BRIGHTER SELKIRK

Completed project evaluation for SBC in respect of the communities grant we received. 

Application submitted for Build Back a Better Borders Recovery Fund to support planting project with youth groups

Will be contacting Casting Associations for donations

Ask businesses if they can make a donation towards baskets – put baskets up where they’ll make a good impact

Already have one indication of interest in sponsoring a basket on Vic Hall – will put something on social media in a few weeks 

Tower Street/Back Row plot – Jubilee Garden: SBC supplied information re services (thanks Gordon) no issues so Mike Dooner (ably assisted by Al) cleared and rotivated the site – thanks to Henderson’s Grass Machinery for the loan of a rotavator (I have written thanking Graeme (?)Miller

I have completed and submitted application for funding from Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Fund – encouraging response but one final confirmation from SBHA needed
Farmers Market – Next market to be held on 5th March 2022. There will be a charity stall from Liliesleaf Primary. Hammermen will be responsible for putting up and taking down the stalls. 
14.
Selkirk Means Business/BIDS – next meeting will be Tuesday 15th February 2022.
15.      
SBCCN – No meetings held recently. IK to send details of dates and times for future meetings to AP if available although there is no confirmed schedule as yet. Important to sell the idea of SBCCN to other CC’s.
16.
AOCB -  DD reminded everyone of the importance of voting at the next election. Also asked if the Christmas lights will be taken down. CC confirmed that the Pant Well lights are being removed. AF advised that she had also been approached by a member of the public who noted that the lights needed to be taken down. Lastly, DD will be meeting with Stephen Drummond at the War Memorial tomorrow (Tues. 15th Feb.).

GEas gave his thanks to all who have volunteered at the Haining.


JS asked why an election booth for the CC AGM couldn’t be put in place. It was explained that more than one booth would be needed and that they would need to be manned at all times.


GI asked where the money was coming from for installing a lift at the Haining. This information could be provided by the Haining Trust and AP will follow up with Michelle Ballantyne.

17.
Items Likely to be taken in Private. Before proceeding with the private business, the following motion was approved:- “That under Section 50A(4) of the Local Government (Scotland) Act 1973 the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in the relevant paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 7A to the aforementioned Act.”

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9:40pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 14th March 2022 (time and venue TBC).
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